
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
 
Pow Christmas Cafés 
 
Our Christmas Cafés were once again particularly well attended. The formula of sharing a Christmas 
related story followed by an arts and crafts activity continues to be enjoyed by children, parents/carers 
and staff. Imagine that many of our Year 6 families will by now have a nice collection of PoW Café 
Christmas tree decorations. I hope that some of you have been inspired by these activities and added 
to these at home. If so, drop our school office an email with a photo that I will add to our newsletter to 
encourage the rest of us.  
 
On the theme of decorations, all classes have contributed a decorated hoop that are adding to the festive 
cheer in our dining halls and the square hall. You can see these as well as PoW Café photos further 
down this newsletter. 
 
 
Year 1 Nativity 
 
It is the singing and performing of our Year 1 children that really puts our school in the right mood for 
Christmas. This current cohort was no exception as they sang us from scene to scene of the Nativity 
story. They beautifully performed their dance moves in unison and all spoken words were delivered 
confidently. With thanks to all the adults at school (and undoubtedly at home too) who helped our 
children prepare and rehearse.  
 
 
Reminder: Christmas Jumper Day 
 
As is traditional at PoW, on Christmas Dinner day all children are invited to wear a Christmas jumper. 
This takes place on Wednesday 18th December followed by our Talent Show. 
 
 
Mr Jan M Bless 
Headteacher  
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Attendance for week beginning 9th December 2024 

Birch 90.5% 

Oak   90.4% 

 1G 95.4%           

 1S 90.6%            

 1T 95.6%           

 2F 95.6%           

 2G 91.5%           

 2M 96.1%          

 3F 96.4%              

 3H 92.5%              

 3W 93.7%          

 4A 97.2%             

 4H 95.5%             

 4L 90.5%            

 5G 93.9%             

 5S 93.7%   

 5T 92.9%             

 

 6C 96.3% 

 6D 96.4% 

 6F 91.7% 

 

Well done to 2M, 3F, 4A, 6C and 6D attendance above 96%. 
Attendance since September 2024: 94% 

FOR ALL RECEPTION AND NURSERY CHILDREN STARTING IN SEPTEMBER 2025,  

PLEASE PHONE THE OFFICE TO ARRANGE A TOUR OF THE SCHOOL 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2024/2025 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Tue 17th December All  Class Christmas Parties & surprise Santa visits

Wed 18th December 
All 

KS2 

Christmas Dinner + Christmas Jumper Day 

Talent Show 

Thu 19th December By invitation End of term certificates 

Fri 20th December All  
Carols around the Tree 

½ day 

Mon 6th January 2025 All  Inset Day – school closed 

Tue 7th January 2025 All Start of Spring Term 2025 

Tue 14th January JL Team Junior Leadership Team visiting Parliament 

Tue 28th January All  Royal Institution Science in Schools event 

Mon 24th March  All  Class photos 

   

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

In November we introduce Angelica, our Values Ambassador for APPRECIATION

 

These pupils received a certificate this week: 
 

Arushi 1G, Jeremiah 1S, Alper 1T, Lawand 2F, Ayla 2G, Aaliyah 2M, Mailey 3F, Toprak 3H, 

Mudser 3W, Rebecca 4A, Callen 4H, Shania-Rose 4L, Rome 5G, Erva 5S, Yusuf 5T,            

Idris 6C, Ibrahim 6D & Mehmet 6F 

 

Outstanding  
UPSTANDER behaviour 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

POW Christmas Café – Year 2 

On Monday afternoon, Year 2 welcomed parents and carers into our 

classrooms to make and share Christmas decorations. 

The children used natural materials found in the school grounds and 

worked together to create a lovely Christmas decoration to take home 

for the approaching holidays. 

We look forward to seeing everyone again in the new year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was lovely to see so many adults at our 

Christmas café, we hope you had as 

much fun as we did. The cards that were 

made looked fantastic, almost too good 

to send to the North Pole! 



 

 

 

 

Year 1 Visit - St Peter’s & Paul’s Church Trip 

Year 1 visited the church this week to, learn more about the Nativity story. After 

performing our own Nativity three times this week to our parents and other 

year groups.  We knew lots about the Christmas story. However, Father Stephen 

told us more information; even the adults learnt something new.   

Did you Know…. Mary would have only been around 14 years old! 

Father Stephen retold the story using some of us to be the characters.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whilst the rest of us listened carefully 

An angel visited Mary 

The angels told the 

shepherds about           

a new King 

Our Nativity Cast 

The Wise men followed the star 

to find the new king. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“My favourite characters were 

Lady Macbeth and the 

Witches because the Witches 

were funny and creepy and 

Lady Macbeth acted like a 

boss and was very 

manipulative. I was surprised 

when she died!”  

– Angelica 6C 

“I really enjoyed watching the 

play because there was a lot of 

action in it and there was lots of 

twists. The best part was when 

Macbeth and MacDuff were 

fighting. I was even cheering 

when MacDuff won the battle. It 

was so entertaining!” – Kenaya 

6D 

“My favourite actor was Macbeth 

because he brought lots of action. 

My favourite music was the battle 

music and what really shocked me 

was when Macbeth killed MacDuff’s 

kids and wife!” – Eden 6F 

On Thursday 12th December, year 

6 were treated to an exceptional 

performance of Macbeth by The 

Young Shakespeare Company. 

Macbeth is one of Shakespeare’s 

most famous plays and tells the 

story of ambition which ultimately 

ends in tragedy. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

The children who have been working with James from Rock Steady performed 

on Thursday afternoon to their parents, Reception and Year 1. 

They have worked so hard this term, demonstrating our school values of 

respect and team work. They were outstanding, well done to you all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rome, Kaiden, Botan, Taigh, Ailon, Evra, Bella 
 

Ria, Yeshung, Elias, Ryan, Richie, Edie, Jensila, 
Kiara, Tabitha 

 

Aayden, Noah, Diana K, Bintou, Diana D, Halil, 

Natalie, Angel 

Kaya, Amelia, Nathan, Emma-Lee, Ethan, Rose, 

Nathaniel, Sarya 

The Diamonds 
Inna, Ja’vae, Vivaan, Lena, Victoria, Aiden, 

Yahmur, Masal, Nevaeh 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


